Town of Chatham
October 5, 2023
Attendance:  William Briggs, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, Riley Pitman, Dave Miller, Victoria Kerr, and Jack Berquett

Minutes to the September meeting accepted.
Vouchers were signed.

Gerry Boucher removed 2 trees need the reader board located at the dam in South Chatham.

The Selectmen addressed Dave M. Victoria K. and Jack B. They were concerned about the amount of money owed by Selena Day for back taxes. A letter was sent to Ms. Day asking for her to attend this meeting. She declined to do so. The Selectmen listened to their concerns and asked that Ms. Day try to make any payments that she could toward the back taxes owed. The Board received a telephone call from Ms. Day later during the meeting. She stated that she would try to make monthly payments of 100 dollars until she can afford to pay more.

Patsy Jordan was sent a letter stating that the Board was willing to accept 400 dollars per month until the back taxes have been paid in full.

The Board received an email from the State asking for the Health Officer nomination form to be filled out. The form requires that the Health Officer have a background check and take a course.
I will contact the State to gather more details.

The DMV sent a report on the audit recently taken on the Town of Chatham’s town office. The audit was passed successfully. No issues were found.

Timber Intent for Lucy Crowe was filed.
The Board was asked if they would add an informational packet to the town’s website on Fentanyl. The Board declined to have it added to the town website but agreed to post it on the bulletin board located in the town office.

The town needs to update the town website. Several officers are listed incorrectly. Minutes need to be added as well. I will contact Patrick Ramsey to get these matters taken care of.

Jen Zulker has been appointed to the planning board.

Jason Eastman received a notification from NHDES. Someone  contacted NHDES and stated that gas and oil was being dumped on the property owned by Debbie Cadle. Jason is going to forward the email to myself and to Riley Pitman. I will follow up with Mark T Demgard.

The Board discussed a timber cut that is currently happening on White Mountain National Forest. Bill Briggs will stop and discuss the cut with Rotten Rock.

Bill Briggs attended the meeting on flooding/FEMA. We have already adopted a flood plain ordinance. It was adopted on March 11, 2014. The information gathered by Bill at the meeting will be kept on file.

The Board approved allowing a mini library to be placed at the reading board located by the dam in South Chatham. This library is in honor of Barbara Eastman



A motion to adjourn was made and seconded.
Meeting Adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted,
Patricia Pitman
 

